News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Honeybourne News edition – August 2017
Dear Residents, 
As I am writing this, the schools are just about to break up for the Summer holidays; so wishing you all very happy hols!

Here is the update on what’s happening locally with roads and Council things….

Other news last month:-

Fire and Rescue Service Governance Arrangements – Public Consultation

The Police and Crime Commissioner believes that by changing governance arrangements for our local fire services in Worcestershire, Herefordshire, Shropshire and Telford & Wrekin he can deliver more effective, efficient services to our communities.

He is proposing to take on the roles of our two local Fire Authorities, in order to significantly improve local police and fire services and save the taxpayer £4m a year without impacting frontline services.

The Commissioner is consulting our communities and partners on these proposals and wants to hear from as many people as possible before the closing date on the 11th of September. See his webpage for more information and to join in the public consultation.https://www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk/working-together/west-mercia-fire-governance-consultation/
New interim CEO of Worcestershire County Council appointed – The CEO of WCC has taken up another job at UCAS in Cheltenham, and the process has begun to recruit a replacement. In the meantime, an interim CEO has been appointed called Steve Stewart who will be in the post approximately 6 months until the new CEO starts.
Highways

1. Mickleton Rd, Honeybourne –  is planned to be patched and repaired in August

2. Post Office  Direction Signs– new signs installed giving directions to where the post office is off the main road have been installed
3. Stratford Road – patching, re-surfacing and new kerbs are completed
4. £6m pavement fund – the WCC is finalising which pavements in the area will be re-surfaced.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Litter Bin Stephenson Way, Honeybourne

WDC have replaced this bin free of charge.

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or visit www.alastairadams.org
